

FILING FOR EI

Dear WANTE members,

As the recent contract was ratified by membership vote, we have received many questions about the process for receiving the new contract wage increases as well as member retro-pay and filing for EI (Employment Insurance) benefits.

When filing for EI for Spring Break 2022:

Please use your CURRENT pay rate as it appears on your paystub in Employee Connect. *This has been confirmed by the WSD Payroll Manager.

As a Reminder:

CL and CAS employee types will see the new hourly rates (for 2022) & retro-pay will be deposited by May 15th 2022. *edited March 25th 2022*

If you have any further questions or concerns, please contact the WANTE office via email to wantesec@mymts.net & wante@mymts.net or phone 204-953-0250.